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Welcome back to the last half term of this academic year. 

 

Well done to all of our school community who participated in the Sutton 

Fun Run on Sunday 2nd June, raising funds for some very worthwhile 

charities.  The sporting theme continues as we return to school with 

children in year 3 undertaking a condensed block of daily swimming 

sessions, year 5 are completing a Bikeability course and children in 

nursery have enjoyed a session of Rugby Tots.   

 

This half term certainly promises to be a busy one, with residential 

visits, school trips, creative arts week and the beginning of transition 

activities, in addition to the end of events hosted by our fabulous PTFA. 

 

To keep up to date with all events and activities – please take a look at 

the Deanery Blog and X, formally known as Twitter. 
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Beate (RHM) 

Jessica (RW) 

HOPE 

PEACE JOY 

 

FAITH 

 

GRACE 

Brody (2R) 

Jack (6A) 

 

Keziah (2MS) 

Phase News 

Nursery have started their new topic ‘The Seaside’ focusing this week on the text 

'Sally and the Limpet'. They have enjoyed having a Secret Reader Nanny and begun 

preparations for surprises for our Daddies. 

Reception have a new topic 'Toys'. Children were very excited to bring in their 

favourite toy from home and talk about it with their friends. They have been 

learning how to use a 'rekenrek' in Maths.  

Year 1 have been exploring poetry and creating their own metaphors. They have 

been using positional language in Maths to identify where something is. They have 

also been learning about what happened during the Windrush and how people must 

have felt.  

All children have had a fantastic start to their last summer half term and it has 

been lovely being back together. 

Year 2 have been thinking of some fantastic adjectives for their writing, describing 

a dragon’s fire.  

Year 3 have started their swimming sessions this week - they’re very excited to get 

in the pool. 

It's been a busy and exciting first week back after half term!  Year 4 have enjoyed 

a visit to St Johns church, Year 5 have been enjoying lots of practical maths whilst 

learning about weight, distance and capacity and Year 6 have started learning songs 

for their Y6 production, Aladdin!   

 

 

Dylan (1BM) 

Felicity (3T) 

Noah (5MC) 



 

 
Pupil Voice 

 

Reception brought their favourite toys to school yesterday. One pupil said, "It was the 

best day ever!! I love playing with my horsey!' Another child brought an older toy from 

home and said, "It's really special because it's really old, it used to be my Mummy's 

teddy." 

Theo (RHM) - "I brought my favourite toy in from home to show everyone because we 

are learning about different toys. It is a Chase car and it is my favourite one." 

Eddie J (1BM) – “In Art we are learning about sculptures. We made a sculpture out of 

clay. We had to use our hands as tools. I made a turtle - it was cute.” 

Mason (3T) – “Swimming: It's really fun and we get better at swimming.” 

Spencer (3T) -  “We get to do some stuff that we haven't really done before like 

blowing bubbles underwater, using floats and jumping up and down in the water - it was 

super fun!” 

Emilia (3T) – “Swimming because I like being in the water.” 

Henry (6A) – “We’ve written a ‘How to survive SATs week’ guide for Year 5. I’ve 

enjoyed giving the advice as I’ve experienced it and it can help them to prepare.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Deanery Volunteers 
 

 

 

 

School Badges 
 

It is wonderful to see so many children achieving their walk to school badges each 

month - well done and congratulations!   

Could we please ask, from a health and safety and uniform policy point of view, that 

the children wear only the 1, latest badge on their tie please.  There are a number of 

children whose ties are covered in badges.   

Thank you. 



 

  

Junior Duke 

 

  
  

 



  

School Uniform Grant 2024 
Sutton Coldfield Charitable Trust have extended the deadline for applications for 

School Clothing Grants for 2024.  

 

Application forms are available to collect from the School Office and the final 

deadline Thursday 13th June 2024 at 12 noon. 

Grammar School Registration 
Registration is now open for parents of current Year 5 pupils who would like their 

child to sit the entrance test for a place at any of the grammar schools in 

Birmingham (entry to Year 7 in September 2025).  

Registration can be made online by visiting the website below.   

The closing date for registering is 4pm on 28th June 2024.   

The test will take place on 14th September 2024. 

www.westmidlandsgrammarschools.co.uk 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.westmidlandsgrammarschools.co.uk&c=E,1,Lq4LdtM0_rVda-p9Lp8ZHtVKlDSocH5BIX3RfGe42FOQiBB8gq1kIoZKqxphyM87E6C7U6FrPpdVQVjg2bhq1cFNMp88wMPTwgphA39U1IY,&typo=1


 

  

Attendance at Deanery 

 
 

 



 

 

  

RNIB Stamps Appeal 

As a school, we would like to support RNIB this festive season and collect stamps to 

make a difference to blind and partially sighted people. 

If you receive cards and letters through the post, could you save the stamps and 

send them in to us? We will recycle them and send them on to the RNIB who will 

recycle them into much-needed funds for their services. 

We will have a collection box in the main school entrance or just send your stamps 

in to us in a bag or envelope and we will pop them in the collection box for you

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
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